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Focus of Phase 1: Quality, transparency and  participation 

In his function as chair person of the SAturn steering committee, Harry Derkx welcomed al1 
participants. He briefly recalled that the SAturn process started last year in Romania 
because of the need that was felt by both the Support Associations and the Board to "review 
and assess the existing structures of the Support Associations in order to define itheir role 
and determine adequate structures for their future within Oikocredit". As the process so far 
was explained in the SAturn interim report (distributed in Bonn, attached as Anriex 1) Harry 
stressed that for the steering committee the three key elements of the SAturn process are 
quality, transparency and participation. 

Listening t o  the Support Associations, other members, board and staff 

Matti Straub, facilitator of the workshop, continued by explaining that as an external 
consultant, he does not give any solutions but helps to develop a meaningful process. 
During this first phase, no decisions have been taken nor any conclusions drawri. The 
steering committee has most of al1 been listening and trying to create a common 
understanding of the process, mainly amongst the Support Associations. Metaphorically 
speaking, the steering committee has so far been building the keel of the boat. The meetings 
in Bonn now provided the Steering Comrnittee with an excellent opportunity to also include 
the other members of Oikocredit and its Board and staff in a more active way. 

Sharing the hot issues and  delicate topics 

Matti shared the 52 "hot issues" that resulted from the workshops held so far. To illustrate 
some of the issues, discussions and delicatè topics from these workshops, Harry Derkx and 
Annette Hermann-Winter did two sketches that caused quite some laughter amongst the 
public. 

Finding consensus about cornrnon hot issues 

The last but most important part of this first session was the validation process of the hot 
issues: the participants were invited to split up in groups of three and to mark those issues 
that they found most important or where they would like to have more information or 
discussion. Because each group had together five dots to indicate the importance and 
another five to cal1 for more information or discussion, the groups had to discuss the issues 
amongst each other and reach consensus on the ones they wanted to mark. Hence, a lively 
atmosphere arose which was the basis for the second session that took place the next 
morning. 




























